Clay Bassingthwaite

12/9/15


I had the opportunity to visit the Head Start classroom in my hometown of Wahpeton ND.  I have volunteered in this facility on many occasions, but during this visit I focused on diversity and diverse learners.  I spent a couple afternoons in Mrs. Mauch’s classroom.  This was a very diverse group of children; the majority of the students were four and five years old and a few of them were three years old.  There were five boys and twelve girls in this class.  I was surprised how much diversity there was regarding race.  Seven of the students were white, five were Mexican, three were Native American and two were black.  I think some would be surprised how much diversity we do have in our small community.  Three of the students were identified as having a disability and are currently on an Individual Education Plan.  One student had gone through the assessments and also qualifies for special services but the IEP had not been completed yet.  All of the students come from families who are experiencing poverty.
I asked Mrs. Mauch how she individualizes for the students who are on IEP’s she told me that she follows their IEP closely and also communicates with the Preschool Special Needs teacher to ensure she is planning specific activities to help these students reach their goals.  She also continued to tell me that she individualizes for all students even though they do not have a specific disability.  She plans activities into her weekly lesson plans to help students in individual areas.  An example might be if she has three students who need help naming colors she would plan an activity to work with those children in small groups.  There was two other staff in the classroom besides the teacher so they are able to assist with the small group individual learning.  

When I entered the Head Start facility I noticed a well maintained bulletin board with information for parents.  There were copies of weekly newsletters, Ideas for family/child activities and opportunities for parent education.  I spoke with the parent advocate and asked her some questions about parent involvement and parent education.  She said parents provide transportation for their child daily so this gives the staff opportunities to build a relationship with parents.  She said she has seen parents change over the school year in regards to having more positive relationships with their child.  She also told me that the teachers do home visits/conferences four times throughout the school year.  She said the key to building good relationships with parents is to always have open communication with them.

One thing that was very evident in this program was how nurturing and positive the staff was toward the children.  I also noticed that there was a positive working environment and the classroom staff worked very well together.  The environment was very clean, calm, child friendly and offered many opportunities for learning.

I was anxious to visit this Head Start program because I knew it would give me a great experience for this Diversity Practicum.  I realize how important it is to build positive relationships with the parents and their children.  One of the teachers said to me, “If the parents are happy with our classroom the children will be twice as happy”. It goes to show that parents are very influential for positive outcomes in their child’s learning.  

